Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners’ Association (BSPOA)
Meeting Minutes

August 15, 2016
Call to order

Brionne Ouei called the meeting to order at 7:05pm at Jean Monefeldt’s residence.
Present were:

Brionne Ouei, President

Jean Monefeldt, Secretary

Dan Batson, Treasurer
Warren King, Director 1
Hannah and Tyler Carmical

Approval of minutes from last meeting

Minutes from the meeting held on 08/15/2016 were sent to board via email. Jean added that following the meeting, the board change meeting dates to Monday, via text message agreement. Dan motioned to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Warren and all were in favor.

Old Business
Treasurers Report given by Dan: we are current and reconciled back to April 2011, after Dan spent 14 hours cleaning up our records.  Deposit slips were added to without the copy we have being corrected.  Lot#’s need to be put on the deposit slip. Dan asked that this be put into the minutes and that it is always done consistently. Current balance is $16,140.85. We received a motion to dismiss from the bankruptcy court file for Lot #44, with remaining balance of $57.08. 
Dan will file the form #1128, tax form for the Homeowner’s Assoc., which is due in August.
Water was not turned on, as unnecessary due to the wet weather this summer.
Warren presented bench options to the board.  We will distribute flyers with choices for the homeowners to choose their preference via our website.  Board will be ordering a bench, based on votes, at the September 19th meeting.
New Business
Dan presented a letter from Rogers Water Utilities about the backflow test.  Jean proposed we call and set up test, Warren seconded.   Brionne will call and set up the test. POA also received notice of property values.  We were valued at $500 on both properties, but now this unusable property is valued at zero. 

Lot 40 needs to receive a violation notice for dog off leash.

The board is looking into replacing the dead redbud trees with dogwood trees.

Resident complaint about 1510 car parked on street overnight.  Violation notice will be sent.

Hole at bottom of the hill….Jean will call the city street about filling it in.

Board discussed cleaning out overgrown vines and bushed behind the sign.  Board approved paying for the extra expense of removing these.

Dan presented a motion before board to approve the $500 paid to Anthony Phelps in 2014, due to an oversight in approval.  Warren seconded.  Board approved, Brionne abstained.  

Adjournment

 Motion to adjourn at 8:11pm by Warren , seconded by Brionne, all were in favor.
